
The sermon this morning is about qualities of effective elders. The different 

terms used to refer to church leaders each indicate something about the nature 

of the work and what is required to do the job well. The traits mentioned in  

1 Timothy 3.1-7 and Titus 1.5-9 are vital for fulfilling the responsibilities of 

church leaders and should be considered whenever appointing new elders. But 

are these qualities the sole measure of a worthy candidate or a worthy life? All of 

Christ’s teachings are in play when appointing men to oversee God’s flock, and 

none is more important than our memory verses for this year, Galatians 5.22-23. 

A man may be moral and knowledgeable, but he has no business being a  

shepherd without a heart of love. A man may be a loyal husband and never 

touch a drop of alcohol, but if he lacks a joyful optimistic outlook, he will do 

more harm than good. I think you get 

the picture. Elders are spiritual men 

promoting the spiritual welfare of 

God’s people. To do the job as God 

intended, they need the fruit of the 

Spirit. Whether or not you are  

preparing to serve as an elder one day, 

don’t overlook this important list that 

will increase your influence and equip 

you to live and serve well. Whatever 

your age, gender, race, occupation or 

aspiration, these nine virtues will help 

you be your best self. Memorize them, 

pray them, study them, and live them.  

When you live the fruit of the Spirit, 

the Spirit of Jesus lives in you.  

        — Aubrey Johnson 
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OUR ELDERS: 

David Broome  John Bufford 

Dan Cottrell  John Cottrell 

Jeff Rhodes 

OUR DEACONS: 

Advertising - Ryan Haedge, Cullen Rodgers 

Benevolence - David Cost 

Buildings & Grounds - DeWayne Johnston,  

Herb Jones, Matt Potts 

Day School - Chris Graham, Len McKnatt,  

Dave Sweeney 

Education - Dale Alden, Phillip McCullough,  

Mike Mizer, Daniel Winkler 

Fellowship - Jimmy Davis 

Finance & Office Administration 

Chris Graham, Clint Oppermann 

Health & Wellness - John Dees 

Missions - John Pratt, Thomas Waggoner 

New Members - Ryan Haedge 

Security - Jimmy Campbell 

Senior Ministry - Herb Jones, Dave Sweeney 

Technology - Michael Meade,  

Cullen Rodgers 

Worship - Herb Jones, Alex Melton,  

Dave Sweeney 

Youth - Jimmy Campbell, Jimmy Davis, 

Chris Doughtie, DeWayne Johnston, Michael Meade 

 

OUR STAFF: 

Aubrey Johnson - Preaching 

Andy Miller - Family Life 

Cody Lovett - Youth 

Katie Vanderpool - Office 

Well done good and faithful servant. 
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SICK/PRAYER LIST 

Jimmy Smithson is now at home after having  

surgery last week. 

Wesley Fox had successful knee replacement  

surgery on Wednesday and was supposed to move to 

NHC Place in Cool Springs for rehab this weekend. 

David McKnatt, Len McKnattôs father, had surgery 

last week. 

Continue to Remember:   Lillian Anders, Tom and 

Betty Bolles, Paul Brunett, Mike Caldwell, Susan  

Campbell, Joe Campodonico, Ken Cooley, Norma Cost, 

Julie Cottrell, Paige Crumley, Barbara Dees, Candy 

Doonegan, Bruce Doughtie,  Walter Eaves, Alastair Ferrie, 

Wesley Fox, Erin Green, Don Gross, Elizabeth Haley,  

 Michael Hensley, Johnny Henson, Frieda Holloway,  

Marie Holman, Robert Holt, Gail Krech, Olivia Lunn,  

Helen McKee, Delores McMurry, Wilda Moss, Dean  

Nichols, Amos Penley, Lois Pratt,Gary Robinette,  

Marguerite Steele,Nellie Smithson, Jimmy Smithson, 

Brittany Sullivan, Matt Turner, Alice Vasy, Mike Vice, 

Harrison Warren, Stoney Warren, Bobbie Wilhoite. 

Our Shut-ins: Jane Davis, Nancilynn Dunn,  Wilma  

Gower, Rachel Haffner, Jean Henderson, Russell and 

Ruth Miller,  Lawrence and Janet Cash, Betty Pence.  

In Rehab:  

Norma Cost - Maury Regional Trans. Center, Room 2202 

Walter Eaves - NHC Place, Cool Springs, Room 1501A 
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All members and visitors, please fill out the  

attendance cards in the back of the pews in front of 

you so we may have a record of your attendance. 

Ladies Bible Class will meet at 10am on Wednesday. 

The new edition of Gospel Advocate is available in the 

foyer and back hall. 

TONIGHT after evening services please join us for 

dinner to honor our youth that participated in Lads to 

Leaders.  Dinner is provided and our puppet teams 

will be presenting their shows during dinner.  Please 

plan to stay and support our youth! 

 

Please join us in celebrating the upcoming marriage of 
Amy Warren to Kyle Richardson at a Bridal Shower 

on May 7, 2017 from 2pm until 4pm in the  
fellowship hall.. 

Amy is registered at Bed, Bath & Beyond, Belk, 
Walmart & Williams Sonoma 

Farewell 

As many already know, The Wahlôs are leaving us 

for Pennsylvania where Brian has taken a new job.  

Please join us in saying òFarewellò to Brian, Elsa & 

Vitoria at a fellowship meal in their honor on  

Sunday evening May 7th.  All members are asked 

to bring finger foods and stay to fellowship with 

the Wahlôs one more time. 

There will be a Mission Committee meeting 

TODAY at 3:30pm in the Library.  Please see 

Thomas Waggoner or John Pratt if you have 

any questions. 

Disaster Relief  

On Tuesday May 2nd at 10am, Disaster Relief will be 

running their food box lines.  If you are available, 

please go and support this effort.  If you have any 

questions, please call the church office. 

Red Cross Blood Drive 

In an effort to help our community, a Red Cross Blood 

Drive has bee set up for June 23rd here at the  

building from 2-7pm, and you can sign up in the foyer 

or in the back hall.  There will be times available  

before the bus leaves for the Ark Trip so please make 

note on the sign up sheet if you are going so we can 

get you scheduled for an early time slot.  If you have 

any questions please see Garrett Moore.  He is  

heading up the drive and we all know that he knows 

how important the gift of blood is for life. 
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             TODAY  ð  SUNDAY, April 30, 2017 

USHERS:           Wayne Eldridge, Herb Jones, 

                                                             Trey Pratt, Cody Lovett 

Preside at Lordôs Table:                        Dale Alden 

Serve the Lordôs Supper:         Phillip McCullough, 

                               Ben Meade, Dwayne Moore, Mike Mizer 

Reader:                                                Gary Berglund 

Opening Prayer:                      Buddy Krech 

Closing Prayer:       Ryan Haedge  

Song Leader:                 Caleb Chitwood 

                TONIGHTôS EVENING SERVICE   

P.M. Preside/Lordôs Supper:                       Dale Alden 
P.M. Reader:                     YOUNG MEN 

Opening Prayer:                    YOUNG MEN 

Closing Prayer:                    YOUNG MEN 

Song Leader:                     YOUNG MEN 

       THIS WEDNESDAY                           May 3, 2017 

Opening Prayer:                      John Cottrell 

Closing Prayer:             Noah Oppermann 

Song Leader:        

  THE RECORD 

Last Sunday (4/23/2017)    Morning Worship              255

      Sunday School        197  

PM Worship          167         

Wednesday Night (4/26/2017)            201 

Contribution Last Sunday:          $ 9,388.00 

Contribution YTD:                      $202,134.00 

Contribution Goal YTD:                      $195,500.00 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

UP COMING DEVOTIONALS 

May 1, 2017 - Ladies Devotional 

Room 100, 6:30pm 

May 2, 2017 - Breakfast with Dan 

Shoneyôs on 96, 8am 

May 22, 2017 - Menôs Devotional 

Room 100, 7pm 

NURSERY TODAY -  April 30,  2017 

AM: Elsa & Vitoria Wahl 

PM:  Sharon & Katherine Broome 

NURSERY-NEXT SUNDAY -  May 7, 2017 

AM: Jennifer & Peyton Waggoner 

PM:  Rose Bufford & Sharon Carothers 

COLLECT COMMUNION CUPS ï May                                            

Peggy Loggins 

BUILDING LOCK-UP  -   May 

Thomas Waggoner & Daniel Winkler 

GREETERS - May 

Stoney & Donna Warren 

FOOD GROUP LEADERS -  May 

Cherie Warren - 615-791-8813 

Joni Howell - 336-287-3077 

Monthly Elder Chairman - May  

John Bufford 

SHARE GROUP 

On May 23rd we will be going to Chattanooga to tour 

the Aquarium and have lunch at Puckettôs.  The cost 

for the Aquarium, Lunch & Transportation will be 

$50 per person, and we will need to leave the  

building by 8am.  Sign up sheets are available in the 

foyer and back hall, if you would like to go, please 

sign up by Wednesday May 17th.  If you have any 

questions, please see Andy or call the church office. 

Graduates Reception -  May 21, 2017  

Every year we strive to take an evening to honor the year's 

high school and college graduates.  This is a special time in 

these individual's lives.  We are so proud of them and all of 

their accomplishments.  We will have a reception  

following our evening service.  Catering will be provided 

by Dairy King and dessert by Tis So Sweet.  We want to 

invite everyone to stay and celebrate with our  

graduates.  We want to make sure we honor all of our 

graduates.  Please check the list below, and if you have 

not turned in your graduate's name - please do so to the 

church office as soon as possible.    

Katherine Broome, Claire Graham, Kendell  

Hardison, Will Harrub, Hailey Heffington, Ben 

Meade, John Rhodes, Macie Tucker, Libby  

Winkler, Bethany Young 

VBS in Vienna 

We will be taking our VBS to the church in Vienna 

again this year on July 13 - 16th.  The cost is $75 per 

person, or for a family of 3 or more it will be $200.  

We need to get an idea of how many rooms we are 

going to need, so sign up sheets are available in the 

foyer and back hall.  If you have any questions, please 

see Thomas Waggoner, Andy Miller or Cody Lovett. 
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May 7, 2017 - Camp application deadline 

May 21, 2017- Camp Staff Meeting 

May 21, 2017 - Graduate Reception 

June 4-9, 2017 - WCBC Bible Camp 

July 9-12, 2017 - VBS 

July 13-16, 2017 - VBS in Vienna 

August 6, 2017 - Back to School Bash 

Camp Applications Due- May 7th 
Devo at The Melton's- May 26th 
Bible Camp- June 4th-9th 

VBS- July 9-12th 
July 13-16, 2017 - VBS in Vienna 
August 6, 2017 - Back to School Bash 

WCBC BIBLE CAMP  

June 4-9,2017  

 Bible camp brochures are now available and 

registration is open online at: 

www.southernhills.net  

under youth and forms. Our theme is 

"Conquered" and we will have a week long 

study of the churches of Asia and how they  

relate to us today. Camp is a combination of 

Southern Hills, Concord Road, Millview, and 

Broad Street. It is open to individuals who have 

completed the 2nd grade through the 12th 

grade. The cost is $110 per person and money 

and registration is due by May 7,2017. If you 

sign up past the deadline - the cost will  

increase to $140 per camper. Please see Andy 

Miller or Cody Lovett to pick up your brochure. 

  

 

Sunday, April 30, 2017 - We will have a full  
recap at our Lads to Leaders Appreciation Night  
2017 of our Lads to Leaders Convention. Please 
plan to stay after church this evening for dinner 
theater and to support all of our participants. 
Dinner will be provided.  


